Alameda PTA Council – Unit Reports for March 2007

Paden School – Guisela Rischards

We started our breakfast program on March 20th with a good outcome.

Our Lock Down Drill was very successful and the children followed the whole procedure very well.

We had fun at our first Book Fair at Books Inc. on park St. last Saturday (the 24th), where families and friends joined an afternoon of story time and snacks provided by our PTA. On Wednesday(the 28th) we're joining efforts to go to Sacramento for the Advocacy Day. To wrap up the month we're having Family Fun Night with movie night, bringing our community together and involved with our school. Our Yearbook is been successfully sold all over school and making this as a great memory for our kids to keep.

Upcoming events are our Art Show planned for April 7th at Balena Bay Café, where our Art Docent group will show our kids beautiful art work. Later on we'll have our used book sale that is being collecting lots of donated used books since the beginning of March.

Have a good Spring break and see you soon at the end of April.

 

Washington School – Missy Connolly
We are busy getting everything ready for our first Silent Auction that is being held March 28th at the Financial Benefits Credit Union.  A special thanks to Bayfarm for the items donated and to a parent from Lum that met with our PTA to give us some handy tips.  Keep your fingers crossed!  We also had our 3rd school pride cleanup on Sunday March 25th and are about 50% done weeding the massive planter along Taylor St. with 4 foot high weeds.  We are laying down weed block material and mulch to help ease the process in the future.  On Wednesday the 28th we are also holding a nature assembly with Common Vision.  It is a group of naturalists that travel via vegetable oil bus caravan around the state of CA planting fruit trees and holding school assemblies to promote protecting our environment.  Here is the link if anyone is interested:  www.commonvision.org
Elections will be held at our April 19th meeting and our next “garden party” is Sunday April 29th 3-4 pm if anyone would like to join us.

Otis School – Nicky Tobin
It seems like we're already wrapping up the year with next year's nominations and ways and means under way.  We're up to our ears in preparations for our annual walkathon, scheduled for Friday.  We hope to raise around $15,000 for an outdoor shade structure, technology and books.  Our 2nd annual kids' art show and auction is sceduled for the end of April.  An invitation will be sent to you, and incoming K parents soon.  We are currently working on an evening lecture on parenting, and hope to be able to invite the whole district.  We had a very successful free movie night in our MPR, sponsored by 5th grade parents.  They sold pizza and refreshments to help pay for their graduation party.  They have a 2nd movie night planned for this Friday.  A big thanks to those that went to Sacramento this week!
Earhart School – Peggy Allan

Earhart school has just completed our second fundraiser, our annual Spellathon. We were able to exceed our goal by 10%. Our March staff appreciation was "Pasto Abbondante Italiane" (Hearty Italian Meal) provided by our 2nd and 3rd grade families.  Our March appreciation will be next week and it is sponsered by the 5th grade and PTA. The theme is "Tranquil Spa Day", where the staff with be served a variety of salads and well as the service of two massage therapists.  Our Outdoor improvement committee meet and presented to the PTA their recommendation of a Landscape Architect who will develop a master plan and present it at the May meeting. Also our Ways and Means committee meet and were able to fill many of the staffs requests for materials/projects including a Math Festival to be held in the Fall. Finally our annual "T.V. Turnoff Week" is scheduled for April 22-27. Activities for that week include family game night, as well as a "Hoedown Dance". Fun for all at Earhart school!

Ruby Bridges School –  Veronica Whitehead

March has been a calm month for us. We had a Fundraiser at Pump It Up and it was a great success. We had our meeting and discussed upcoming events. We are planning a community event for June 1st at our campus from 3-7 pm.
Lincoln Middle School – Cathy Peloquin

The PTA sponsored another parent/guardian event on March 12th, Math University.  This event was extremely successful with over 200 parents/guardians attending to understand how math is taught at the Middle School level.  The PTA and Math faculty plan on holding this event two times during the 2007/2008 school year, once in the fall and then again in the spring.  Lincoln's modernization is almost complete; the walk-through will occur soon.  The nominating committee for next year's PTA officers and committee chairs met two weeks ago and the slate is almost complete.  PTA Founder's Day is scheduled for April 5th.  This is an extremely popular event at Lincoln Middle School, drawing around 200 parents, guardians and students.  The band performs, there is a skit by the teachers and various school clubs participate.  Consideration has been given for another Ways and Means meeting to give additional funding to the school.  However, after reviewing expenses so far this has been tabled until the end of the school year when there is a more accurate picture of the bank balance.  Finally, the IRS has levied a $1,100 penalty against the PTA because the tax return was a month late.  Together with our accountant, we are trying to get the penalty eliminated.

Franklin School –  Christine Strena

Franklin has been very busy with Campus Improvements. This month the Campus Improvements Committee installed the following:
New Basketball hoops and nets
Three new benches on the playground
Dug out a tree stump left when a red wood tree was removed by the District this summer
Planted a new Tree
Painted the half wall in front of the portables
Painted more art to be installed on our back fence along Encinal Ave.
Installed motion sensing lights on the playground
Starting asphalt removal to create new entrance and garden on Paru Street
 

The Franklin PTA just installed 34 new Dell computers in our Media Center and moved all viable computers into the classrooms. We are currently working on getting all the classroom computers linked to the AUSD Network. We were able to take advantage of a matching grant because of money that was donated specifically for technology at Franklin from two grandparents of Franklin Students.
 

Franklin has just kicked off our reading program, Read to Feed. Heifer International provides all the materials leveraged during the reading program to use as incentives. Each child will get stickers, bookmarks, a book, and other items during the program. Based on previous reading programs done at Franklin, this saves our PTA aprox. $1000 in incentives and prizes. Each student has set an individual reading goal with their teacher and will work to reach that goal. When reached, each student receives a gold medal in front of the school during our weekly assembly. Last year was the first year we participated in Read to Feed and it was the single most successful reading program any of our teachers could recall. More students participated & reached their reading goals than in previous years. 
 

This program is also a read-a-thon where the kids can get sponsors for their reading. All monies are then donated to Heifer International. Last year, the average donation level was aprox. $50 per participant. No moneys need to be collected to participate. At the end of the program, the students select the animals they'd like to purchase for Heifer International and we had a great assembly and celebration. It really touched our students that they could really make a difference in another child's life in a very tangible way. Anyone interested in more information can contact Christine Strena, teanstrena@alamedanet.net
